MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Planning Board


FROM:
Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner


DATE:
May 18, 2010


SUBJECT:
Rudy’s of the Cape Site Plan Amendment

Introduction

Rudy’s of the Cape, located at 517 Ocean House Rd, is requesting an amendment to the previously approved Site Plan to eliminate the requirement for a crosswalk across Route 77. The request will be reviewed for compliance with Sec. 19-9, Site Plan Regulations

Procedure

•The Board should begin by having the applicant present the amendment.

•The Board may begin discussion at any time.

•The Board has the option, but is not required, to schedule a public hearing and/or a site walk.

•At the close of discussion, the Board has the option to approve the amendment, with or without conditions, to table the request to the next meeting or to deny the amendment.

Discussion

At the March 16, 2010 meeting, the Planning Board voted to approve the Rudy’s of the Cape Site Plan with the following condition:

4.
The applicant has agreed to install a crosswalk once the appropriate approvals are granted.

In pursuing this condition, additional information has been obtained that was not available to the Planning Board at the time it imposed the condition. Route 77 is a state highway and subject to the Maine Department of Transportation (MDOT) standards. Installation of a crosswalk across from Rudy’s does not currently comply with MDOT Guidelines for Crosswalks. 

The current speed limit on this section of Route 77 is 40 mph and the MDOT crosswalk guidelines cap speed limits at 35 mph. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council has formally requested MDOT to review this section of Route 77 to reduce the speed to 35 mph. 

The crosswalk guidelines also require a “safe landing zone” and ADA compliance for both connections of the crosswalk. While the applicant will meet these standards on the Rudy’s side of Route 77, the east side of Route 77 does not comply with MDOT standards. In order to install the crosswalk, the applicant would need to make the necessary improvements on the eastern side at their own expense. Elimination of the crosswalk requirement would not change the overflow parking arrangements with St. Bart’s Church.

Motion for the Board to Consider

BE IT ORDERED that, based on the materials submitted and the facts presented, the request of Rudy’s on the Cape, located at 517 Ocean House Rd, for an amendment to the previously approved Site Plan to delete condition 4 which requires installation of a crosswalk be (approved/denied).
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